September Rye Town Center Committee Rye Civic League Notes

September 1 Meeting Draft Minutes <u>CLICK HERE</u> September 1 Meeting Video Streaming <u>CLICK HERE</u>

Highlights

- 1. Tap Grant moves to the next step
- 2. RTCC invited to meeting on TD Bank Building
- 3. RTCC completes the Master Plan Survey
- 4. Next meeting 10/6. Agenda includes visiting the recreation space in the Congregational Church

Details

Tap Grant

We thought we won but not so fast. We are in line to win, recommended to win, should be getting money. Read below and decide for yourself



THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION



Victoria F. Sheehan Commissioner

September 1, 2021

Ms Becky Bergeron Town of Rye 10 Central Road Rye NH 03870

Subject: Transportation Alternatives Program Round 4 application

Project Description:

Const. sidewalk, shoulder expansion, bike lanes and cross walks on Washington Road for 1,900 LF

Dear Ms Bergeron:

Congratulations, Rye Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) application #21-31TAP had a ranking of 10 out of 34 and has been recommended to the Governor's Advisory Commission on Intermodal Transportation (GACIT) for funding at their September 1, 2021 meeting. All project recommendations will also be included in the Draft Plan that will be released in September, and through adoption of the Ten Year Plan GACIT, then actions by the Governor and Legislature, TAP recommendations will become final. Final approval is anticipated in June 2022.

Until formally approved, the list of projects recommended for funding may be changed by GACIT, the Governor and/or the Legislature. The Department will begin sending out Municipal Agreements to municipalities awarded funding after the final approval by the NH Legislature in the summer of 2022. Funding for projects that are approved and part of the 2023-2032 State of NH Ten Year Plan will be available starting in October, 2022 (Federal Fiscal Year 2023).

If you have any questions about the TYP process, please don't hesitate to call or email me.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Jameson, PE

Project Manager

Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance

Tel. (603) 271-3462

THOMAS.E.JAMESON@dot.nh.gov

TD Bank

HDCC hearing Wednesday, September 15th at 5:30 p.m. at the Town Hall to discuss the work at the Town Hall Annex. RTCC will not decide the hearing. They will be able to ask questions and have a better understanding of the project. Video Streaming

Survey

The RTCC completed the Master Plan survey. There was some confusion over the questions and lots of debate. The consensus submission noted that these items are are important: Climate change, Conservation, Communication, Digital

Next meeting

Monthly meetings are now scheduled for the first Wednesday of every month at 5:30. Then next meeting is on October 6th when Meghan Spaulding, Rye Recreation Director, will provide a tour of the new teen center and other spaces.